
The original documents are located in Box C49, folder “Presidential Handwriting,  
10/1/1976” of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library. 

 
Copyright Notice 

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of 
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United 
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.  
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public 
domain.  The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to 
remain with them.   If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid 
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.  



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 1, 1976 

AD MINIS TRA TIVEL Y CONFIDENTIAL 

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM CANNON 

FROM: JIM CONNOR»l ~ 

The following notation was directed to you in the President's 
outbox: 

"What is story on the delay in opening 
the Bronx Municipal Hospital? 

A friend of mine says this is a new hospital 
which is standing idle and that people are 
furious. " 

Please follow-up with appropriate action. 

cc: Dick Cheney 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 4, 1976 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT 

FROM: JIM CAN~~ 
SUBJECT: Bronx Mun1cipal Hospital 

INFORMATION 
REQUESTED 

You asked me on Saturday about the status of the Bronx 
Municipal Hospital. 

The information you have is correct: This new hospital 
is idle and many people are furious that it has not 
opened. 

The reason it has not opened is that New York City's 
money problems require that it seek greater control of 
the hospital's budget before it commits funds to its 
operation. 

At issue also is the entire municipal hospital system 
of New York City and who controls that system. The 
corporation controlling New York City's hospitals was 
set up under Mayor Lindsay and is relatively independent 
of control by the City administration. The issue being 
fought around the North Central Bronx Hospital is 
whether or not the City administration can bring under 
control the hospital system and its budget. 

New York State, which is responsible to oversee New 
York City spending and commitments, is also concerned 
about a relatively uncontrollable independent hospital 
corporation; so the New York State Department of Health 
has declined to give this new hospital the certificate 
it needs to operate. 

The hospital, known formally as the North Central Bronx 
Hospital, is one of the most modern in the city. The 
facility is a 420 bed, $100 million medical center with 
a staff of 1400. It has an outpatient facility which 
has been in operation since this past summer, but the 
rest of the hospital and its staff is not permitted to 
treat patients without the State's operating certificate . 
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In sum, the New Bronx Hospital is enmeshed in the efforts 
of New York City and New York State to straighten out 
New York City's finances. 

Since the Treasury Department is responsible to monitor 
New York City's financial situation, there is some 
possibility that someone in New York may attempt to blame 
this Administration. Thus far, this has not happened 
and the Federal government has not been directly involved 
in this dispute. 
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